Lake Chapter, A.B.A.T.E. of MN

Dave’s Town Club, Delano, MN

December 7, 2013, 3:00 pm
Officers Present:


Sergeant at Arms:
President
Todd Riba
X
Charlie Cassell

Vice President
Jim Kosse
X
Lee Plante

Secretary
Patty Barnes
X
Michael Shinn
X
Treasurer
Danita McDowell
X
Cousin Steve
X
Chapter Rep
Mike Jencks 
X
Keith Knee
X




Brian Hannig
X

Total number of members attending:  39,  Guests:  1
Call to Order/Pledge of Allegiance:  3:00 pm
Welcome to members and guests; President’s Remarks; Vice-President’s Remarks:
President thanked the Sons of Silence for coming and any guests.
Vice President had no comments at this time. 
OFFICER REPORTS

• Secretary’s report: 

Motion to accept minutes as presented –Becky made a motion to accept the minutes as presented, Keith Knee seconded. Motion passed.

	


• Treasures report: 

For the Eighth Month Ending November 30, 2013

Presented at December 7, 2013 Meeting, Dave’s Town Club, Delano
Started November with $2,093.07
Income:

Memberships – October – $53.00
Memberships – November - $48.00

Products sold – $110.00
Advanced ticket sales for 2014 GHP - $90.00
2014 GHP Sponsorships - $260.00

Toys for Tots Fundraiser – Amateur Bartending - $532.90

Toys for Tots Donation – Smoker - $258.00

Donation to the Chapter - $160.00

Refund from Zazzle for GHP tickets - $35.91 

Total: $1,547.81
Expenses:

Reimbursement to State Rep for Oct BOD Hotel Room - $69.52

Postage for 1st Class Road Noise to State Rep for Sept & Oct - $4.00

Transfer to Toys for Tots Fund - $790.00
Total: $864.42
November Ending Balance $2,776.46
Earmarks:
Food allowance LC 25th open house - $50.00

Door Prizes for 2014 Fall Run (pending order) – $22.50
Jeff H. Lake Chapter Membership {Dec} – $20.00

2013 Member of the Year Membership, TBD – $50.00

Website annual hosting fee {Aug 2014} – $39.95

Chapter reminder postcards {3mailing a year} – $129.00
Grounded Hogs – $1,018.81
Products – $460.00
Product order pending - $283.95

Reimbursement to Todd Riba – Deposit for GHP - $100.00

2014 Chapter Calendars - $200.00

Total: $2,374.21
Petty Cash: $40.05

MRF Donation Fund: $8.60
Chapter Gambling Fund: $314.06
Food Shelf Fund: $0.00

Toys for Tots Fund: $858.00
Buddy Bear Fund $17.00

Grand Total: $4,014.17






Spendable: $402.25
• Chapter Rep Report:  Happy Birthday Mr. Chapter Rep. There was discussion on the land acquisition proposal put before the board at the last B.O.D. Danita made a motion to have a chapter vote on using part of chapter funds from membership tri-folds for the land acquisition proposal. Becky seconded. Motion did not pass.
Mitch made a motion to add an extra line on the membership tri-folds for members to fill in a dollar amount of their choosing to go to the land acquisition fund. Keith Knee seconded. Motion passed.  
Motion to accept Officer’s reports as presented – Michael Shinn made a motion to accept the reports, Smoker seconded. Motion passed.

COMMITTEE REPORTS (limited to 5 minutes maximum)
• Special Events (Becky and Dave Clifton): 

Becky passed around signup sheets for working shifts at the Grounded Hogs Party. A signup sheet was passed around for members to order GHP t-shirts. Dial-A-Ride will provide a shuttle for the party and they will have a donation bucket. We could use a couple more vans for shuttle service. Charm made a motion to have 10% of the silent auction sales go to Dial-A-Ride. Mary seconded. Motion passed. Bring silent auction items to the next meeting.
• Products (Holly R. and Danita):  There are a few products for sale at the meeting and you can order on-line. The Lake Chapter 25th Anniversary patches will be a onetime order. See Holly to sign up for one.  
• State Rally (Jim K):  No update at this time.
• Dial-A-Ride (Mike E):  Thanked everyone for their support. Anyone can contribute to Dial-A-Ride through United Way. The 2014 Dial-A-Ride items will be available at the April B.O.D.
• Public Relations: (Mitch B):  Shopping for Toys for Tots went well. Karen generously got us her 10% discount at Target. We were able to buy $950.00 of toys. Mitch had a few photos from Bowling for Kids and an article about the event was in a few local papers. The buddy bear drop was noted in the Victoria and Chanhassen local papers.
• Website (Charm B):  Nothing at this time.
• Social Media (Jim K):  No report available.
• Training and Education (Bruce Watt):  There were signup sheets available for the Experience Riders Course and the Police Training Course which would be on May 10th and 11th. Need 12 people for each class which will be held at Hennepin Technical College in Brooklyn Center. You don’t need to sign up for both classes. Bruce would like to have everyone sign up by our February meeting. A notice will go out on Facebook and by email.
· Membership (Janelle Morris): A notice will go out via email to expired members and current members about rejoining or resigning to be a member. There was a discussion about sending out a reminder postcard to expired members.
· Danita has A.B.A.T.E U raffle tickets. Dawn is the contact person for the tickets. There is a deadline for returning tickets to the Gambling Committee for chapter credit. Tickets need to be mailed back by certified mail so they can be tracked.
Michael Shinn made a motion to accept the committee reports. Cousin Steve seconded. Motion passed.
LEGISLATIVE REPORTS (limited to 5 minutes maximum)
 MRF Report: (Dawn):  Jeff H. from the MRF was able to speak at an EPA meeting. Jeff sends out weekly emails noting updates at the Capitol. If you would like to receive Jeff’s emails contact Dawn to get on the email list. The CDC is looking at helmet use and wants all states to have a helmet law. A.B.A.T.E. of MN chapters can advertise in the MRF Reports. It would be a great way to support the MRF. Jeff H. also writes for American Iron Magazine.  
• Minnesota Motorcycle Safety Task Force: (Mitch B): There were 6,000 students trained in 2013. Mitch gave an update on what the Task Force is doing. The next meeting is January 23rd, 5:00 pm at St. Paul College. 
• Legislative Report (Todd R):  Todd presented some facts from the 2012 crash facts. Be prepared for Bikerday on March 12th. There will be bus for Bikerday. Register on the website to attend Bikerday and sign up for the bus. There will be a lot of discussion on helmet use and no fault insurance this legislative session. Please support the PAC.
Keith Knee made a motion to accept the Legislative reports as presented.  Dave Clifton seconded. Motion passed.

OLD BUSINESS:

None.
NEW BUSINESS:
Todd read the criteria for the Steve Award. The award is an American flag flown over the Capitol on August 6th, the day Steve was taken from us and Keith Knee made a beautiful wooded case to keep the flag in. The case was adorned with a plaque stating the recipient’s name and a quote. The nominees for the award were Mike Berger, Dawn Riba, Smoker, Fred Pawlek and Mike Edgett. The award went to Mike Berger. Congrats!!
Member of the year nominations are: Mike Jencks, Jim Kosse, Mike Edgett, Danita McDowell, Dawn Riba, Dave Clifton. There were no other nominations at this time. Voting will be done in January and the award will be presented in February.
The committee that was formed in November to discuss items regarding the A.B.A.T.E. hospitality room gave a report.
The committee discussed that Friday night would be potluck. Everyone is responsible for their own dish and cleaning it up. Saturday during the day will be snacks. Saturday night Smoker will make provide pulled pork sandwiches and everyone else can bring a side dish if they would like. We would like two volunteers to monitor the hospitality room on Friday night and Saturday night. Contact Patty if you would like to volunteer. Sunday everyone please help to clean up the room before we leave for the day. The pigs will be put out for donations. Charm made a motion to have four containers for donations; Toys for Tots, Food Shelf, MRF and the Pac. Dawn seconded. Motion passed. It was also decided that the State Rep would have his own room. Becky made a motion to spend up to $150.00 on food and supplies for the hospitality room and all other items presented by the committee. Mike Berger seconded. Motion passed.
Todd talked about nominations coming up and members should talk to the person they would like to nominate to see if they would like to run for a position.
The 212 Medical Center was very grateful for the buddy bear donation.  Smoker made a motion to donate the remaining buddy bears to the North Memorial Ambulance Service in Breezy Point. Becky seconded. Motion passed.

Name drawing: Janelle

Dawn will have the calendars available at the Road Noise Committee Meeting. Or contact her if you would like one for Christmas. Otherwise they will be available at the next meeting. The spiral calendars are $10.00 and the magnet calendars are $5.00.
Upcoming meeting dates were discussed: 

January 4th, The Choo Choo in Loretto, 3:00 pm

February 8th, Chops in Hanover, 3:00 pm

March 8th, (note not the first Saturday), Delano Legion or Dave’s Town Club needs to be determined, 3:00 pm

April 5th, Chaska Legion or VFW needs to be determined, 3:00 pm
UPCOMING EVENTS:

December 13th – Lake Chapter Toys for Tots donation on KARE 11, 6:00 pm

Januray 4th, Chapter Meeting at the Choo Choo in Loretto, 3:00 pm

February 1st – Grounded Hogs Fundraiser, Rockford Town Hall, Buffalo
February 8th – Chapter Meeting Chops in Hanover, 3:00 pm

March 12th – Bikerday at the Capitol
Motion to accept minutes as presented –Becky made a motion to accept the minutes as presented, Keith Knee seconded. Motion passed.

Danita made a motion to have a chapter vote on using part of chapter funds from membership tri-folds for the land acquisition proposal. Becky seconded. Motion did not pass.

Mitch made a motion to add an extra line on the membership tri-folds for members to fill in a dollar amount of their choosing to go to the land acquisition fund. Keith Knee seconded. Motion passed.  
Motion to accept Officer’s reports as presented – Michael Shinn made a motion to accept the reports, Smoker seconded. Motion passed.
Keith Knee made a motion to accept the Legislative reports as presented.  Dave Clifton seconded. Motion passed.

Charm made a motion to have 10% of the silent auction sales go to Dial-A-Ride. Mary seconded. Motion passed.

Michael Shinn made a motion to accept the committee reports. Cousin Steve seconded. Motion passed.

Charm made a motion to have four containers for donations; Toys for Tots, Food Shelf, MRF and the Pac. Dawn seconded. Motion passed.

Becky made a motion to spend up to $150.00 on food and supplies for the hospitality room and all other items presented by the committee. Mike Berger seconded. Motion passed.

Smoker made a motion to donate the remaining buddy bears to the North Memorial Ambulance Service in Breezy Point. Becky seconded. Motion passed.

Meeting adjourned at 4:38 pm
Respectfully submitted,

Patricia Barnes
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